

Prince Ministry In South Africa

www.princeministry.org

prince@princeministry.org

Greetings,

November 2016

I'm not sure where this month went, especially since I didn't find much in our Facebook posts which is how I usually keep track of our month. But we have been very busy. All the children will be finishing up school and leaving us on 9 December for a one month school break. The next few weeks will be hectic, but I can save all that for next month's newsletter.

We've already had one Christmas party for the children. A church from Lephalale brought lots of goodies and a bag of presents for every child, every mom and all the staff members including us. That's the first time someone brought us a Christmas present. Micky didn't get to visit with the guests, as Piet decided to dislocate his shoulder and break his collar bone. They spent the day at the emergency room. Unfortunately this is government provided medical, so Piet doesn't actually see an orthopedic doctor until 15 December. He says the pain is not too bad.





Penny turned 6 late last month after the newsletter went out. We have no birthdays this month, but January has 7 birthdays between the kids and the staff.

We were given a lot of seeds from an organization that provides a "garden in a box". The seeds are inside strips of paper, and you just plant the paper in the ground. It's to get children involved in gardening. Earlier this month Philip had all the kids in the garden to plant the children's area of the garden. They had fun doing it. We already have sprouts coming up.



Teyani had another eye appointment this month. Since he's now totally blind in the eye with the lesion, there's no need for constant doctor visits. He'll go back in a year to check that everything is still okay. Micky will be going in for bunion surgery on 10 December. With all the children off the property, it's the best time to get it done.

We now have another organization that donates money for all your online shopping. Please check out Giving Assistant and donate your savings to "Prince Ministry in South Africa". https://givingassistant.org/?rid=m9VdqHFnNf

Please keep us in mind for your end-of-year giving, or any time. We're still in need of additional monthly expenses, one time expenses for various projects, and still need lots of labor to help us with our many projects. We recently received funding toward the apartment building we need for volunteers. We will now be able to get the foundation completed, and possibly a little more.

Micky is still waiting for her visa to be approved. It's been caught up in the system for four months now. Please pray she gets hers soon.

We wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. Bless you all for your interest in our ministry, your funding and your prayers. We could not do this work without all of your help.

Prayer requests: More funding for The Fold. Teyani's eye lesion. Short and long term volunteers, additional missionaries to meet current needs at The Fold, especially teachers. Long term funding for our school. Micky's visa. Micky's bunion surgery on 10 December.

Praises: Increase in recent donations, our visitors, and RAIN!! We have continued this entire month to have very good rain fall.

God bless, Paul and Micky Prince